REMARKS BY 
H. E. MR. AKIO EGAWA, AMBASSADOR OF JAPN
 TO THE REPUBLIC OF ZAMBIA ON THE OCCASION OF
 THE JAPANESE AMBASSADOR’S KARATE CUP
 OLYMPIC YOUTH DEVELOPMENT CENTER, LUSAKA

11TH DECEMBER 2011
Hon. Fackson Shamenda, MP, Minister of Labor, Sports and Youth, 
Lieutenant Colonel Rashied Mbewe, President of Martial Arts Federation of Zambia,
Distinguished Guests,

Ladies and Gentlemen,
I am delighted to be here today and to witness the first Japanese Ambassador’s Karate Cup in the Republic of Zambia. 
Karate is one of the major traditional martial arts in Japan, whose training centres are visible everywhere in towns. Karate has a long history. Kara of the word Karate is said to imply China and Karate itself is therefore said to have originated in China. However, in Japan, Karate has developed in a unique way by taking on the distinctive characteristic of other Japanese martial arts by pursuing not only physical strength but also mental development. In this regard, Japanese martial arts have been playing an important role in improving both physical strength and mental discipline.  

I consider the promotion of Japanese martial arts in Zambia to be very important. It is important as a significant contribution to the development of the Zambian society just as has been the case with Judo. It is also important as a way to broaden and expand Japan-Zambia bilateral relations. While we are proud of Japan’s contribution to Zambia’s economic and social development through development cooperation and business investment in Zambia, it is vital we promote sports and cultural exchange so that mutual friendship and understanding can be strengthened. That is why the Embassy of Japan in Zambia wanted to host a national Karate tournament for the first time, in addition to our long-standing involvement in Judo tournaments. 
Ladies and Gentlemen,
This year, Japan has experienced a massive natural disaster with an almost unprecedented scale in Japan’s modern history. We are now striving for recovery and reconstruction with an unyielding and indomitable spirit, the same kind of spirit common to Japanese martial arts. We are most grateful for the kind sympathy and extended to us by Zambia for the disaster. It is my hope that this tournament will be an opportunity for showing solidarity for the victims and people engaged in recovery and reconstruction efforts.  
Ladies and Gentlemen,
I would like to thank the Executive Committee of the Kyokushin-kan Karate Association of Zambia for having successfully organised the tournament, the sponsors for providing financial and other forms of assistance as well as the participants for the high level of Karate skills they have displayed during the competition. It is my sincere hope that with this high level of Karate skills, Zambian Karatekas will continue to reap medals in major international tournaments.

As I draw to a close, I would like to congratulate the Karatekas that have reached the finals and wish all of them the very best as they compete for the topmost position this afternoon. May I also commend all the clubs that have taken part in this year’s tournament without whose participation the tournament would not have been possible.  

Thank you.
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